
Heart Rate Variability & APG Results for Diane Eble 

The following reports were made in 2012-2020. I share them because many people
need objective evidence that The Healing Codes work. I affirm that need. 

My doctor hooked me up, via my finger, to a machine that tests various body 
systems. The tests results are in two main parts: the HRV and the Accelerated 
Photoplethysmograph (APG).

 Heart Rate Variability (HRV): measures the adaptability of the 
cardiovascular system and autonomic nervous system, which is composed of
the sympathetic nervous system (SNS) and the parasympathetic nervous 
system (PNS).  The SNS plays the role of the accelerator, also known as 
fight or flight. The PNS functions as the brake, also known as rest and 
repair. A healthy person has a balanced autonomic nervous system. HRV 
can also predict cardiovascular disease. The part of the report that is HRV 
are the “Power Spectral Density Values.”

What HRV indicates:

 the state of the autonomic nervous system—whether it’s in balance or not. 
This is what the Heart Rate Variability (HRV) tests, and indicates how you 
handle stress internal and external stress and thus, whether you’re at 
increased risk of many other stress-related problems developing. The VLF 
score is what indicates the ability to cope with environmental change.

 the body’s ability to regulate body temperature and hormone levels (the TP 
scores)

 loss of energy, fatigue, insufficient sleep and lethargy (LF score)

 Chronic  stress, aging, reduced electrical stability of the heat (HF scores)

APG measures the progress of arteriosclerosis, peripheral circulation disorder and 
other cardiovascular disease with the blood elasticity and cardiac output. The DPI, 
EC, AE, and RBV basically show the state of the cardiovascular system, including 
blood circulation, blood vessel elasticity, and buildup of plaque.

The following pages give a visual summary of what these test indicate, and then 
you’ll see my actual test results. 



For an even more detailed explanation of what each aspect of this kind of 
report means, go here: 
http://www.thecardiogroup.com/files/MPSampleReport.pdf

Unfortunately, you can’t read the HRV tachogram on my report on the next page. 
It didn’t show up on my report very well. But the Power Density Scores below it, 
and the stress scores below that, summarize the results. 

One the next page you will see the 2012 results. At that point I’d been doing The 
Healing Codes for 5 years, and not much else except a relatively healthy lifestyle.

http://www.thecardiogroup.com/files/MPSampleReport.pdf




At that time, my mental stress was normal-high, but stress resistance higher. The 
overall score was Type 2, which is very good. The overall stress score was 39, 
which was also very good. (The lower the stress score, the better.)

Two years later, note how much more in balance my SNS and PNS were—and that
the Power Spectral Density graph is higher overall. That is very good! Also, note 
that the mental stress showed lower. This surprised me, because my life was 
outwardly more stressful then than it was two years before. Yet my stress score 
was even lower than two years before, and the stress resistance was in the High 
range. I’m sure it’s due to two added years of getting rid of the hidden stress of 
heart issues with The Healing Codes. 

As far as the APG scores go: my doctor kept asking me if I was an athlete. I said 
no, far from it! I walk 20-25 minutes every single day, and I stretch, do MELT 
exercises, and certain other exercises to strengthen my neck mostly. The doctor 
then asked me if I’d ever been an athlete. I said no. I couldn’t even do a stress test, 
back after I had the PFO incident. She just shook her head and said, “Must be The 
Healing Codes! Keep it up.” Yes, I will!

As you can see, according to these tests, though I’m older (now you know my age, 
drat!), my body seems to be “aging in reverse.” All my scores in the 2014 tests 
were better than two years before. In fact, they were OPTIMAL, my doc says. 

On the next page you can see my 2014 results.



2014 Report



Update: April 2016

Since August 2015 a “tsunami” of stressful events and circumstances began to 
strike my family. After 8 months of being hit with one thing after another, I was 
beginning to wonder what toll all the stress was taking on my health. I had lost 8 
pounds, without trying. Had trouble sleeping…. Was my health being undermined?

The day I went to my doctor, I had done a Healing Code for that very thing: fear of
what stress was doing to my health. I wasn’t feeling great (though that Code did 
help). I’d slept only 4 hours the night before, and had a very busy day. I went to the
doctor wondering what the HRV would show this time.

Well, on the next page you can see the results. I don’t know if you can make it out,
but the graph under “Aging Vascular Health” says that I am 100% Type 1. Type 1 
is optimal, and 100% Type 1 is as optimal as you can get, my doctor pointed out.  
In 2014, I was 51% Type 1. In 2012, I was a Type 2. My doctor said, “You are a 
miracle, Diane!” She mentioned how in 2007, I had a hole in my heart heal 
spontaneously—it closed up. Now, 9 years later, my heart shows up as “optimal”!

Do you doubt that The Healing Codes heal “heart issues,” and that the healing 
eventually extends to the physical? My results suggest that very thing.

Note too the stress graph. Mental Stress was in the high range, but “stress 
resistance” was higher. Again, Healing Codes and prayer at work. My stress score, 
at 30/100, was still quite optimal, my doctor says. 

This is quite a marvel to me. And a relief. 





Update: 2017 and 2018 Reports

Early 2017 was a time of stress still, especially in the early part of the year. I got 
very sick in February, right after I had the test below done (bad cold or virus). 

As you can see from my 2017 test results, the PNS was extremely low, and the 
SNS dominated. “Mental stress” was literally off the graph, Stress Resistance on 
the Normal/High line, but not enough to overcome the high mental stress. The 
report noted there was an abnormal heartbeat that may have skewed the results, so 
not sure how reliable this one was.

Oddly enough, however, the “Aging Vascular Health” report was still very good—
in the optimal range! That was encouraging.

At the end of March 2017, after I finally recovered from that bad cold, I heard 
about the HALO Light Systems. I bought it, and started using it in early April. 

2017 was another year of stressful events, with my mom who lives in another state 
having two strokes, two visits out there, becoming her Power of Attorney. Then 
there was discovering we had a big mold problem in our basement (due in part to a 
kitchen flood that was not properly remediated in 2012), issues with insurance, 
some serious health issues in a family member. Different minor health things came
up, and I used Healing Codes and HALO to address them. Click to get my report 
from June 2017 and again from Feb. 2018.

Following the 2017 report below, you can see the Max Pulse reports from April 
2018. The first 2018 report was so in balance, I couldn’t believe it and came back 
the next week to have it redone. I was still under much stress, you see, in terms of 
outward circumstances. I was concerned that I had skewed the results of the first 
one because I had done some deep breathing while “plugged in,” and later read that
one should breathe normally. I was also really concentrating on a great “Love 
Picture,” as when I do The Healing Codes. Before I made any claims or 
explanations of the results, I wanted to be sure of the facts. I wanted to be sure the 
test was giving a true picture.

So the second test I didn’t make much of an effort to relax, just lay there focusing 
on what I was grateful for, but otherwise not trying too hard to “fast from negative 
thoughts” as they always told me to do. I wanted a true picture this time. 

http://plantsandlight.com/
https://healingcodescoaching.com/HALO-results_Feb2018.pdf
https://healingcodescoaching.com/HALO-results-6-2017.pdf
https://healingcodescoaching.com/HALO-results-6-2017.pdf


2017 Report



The doctor said this was one of the lowest stress results he’d ever seen!





Update: 2020 Report

To update you on my life when this snapshot of my health was taken: I was still 
under a lot of mental and emotional stress. 

There was a lot of stress from a couple of particular life situations that are not 
going to go away. (One friend called one of them “every woman’s worst 
nightmare.”) Some very difficult losses. All on top of the everyday stress of 
managing a household and a business. 

I believe a lot of added stress also came from the “emotional inflammation” caused
simply by living during a crazy pandemic/election season and, as a Highly 
Sensitive empath, absorbing a lot of the negative energy of the world at large. 
(Though I have lots of tools to mitigate this.) The VLF score, which 

One of the newer tools I added in October 2019: a wearable PEMF device alled the
c.Balance. It’s an amazing device that scans the body for what kind of support it 
needs, and then balances all the circadian rhythms of every organ of the body—and
then some. The c.Balance is designed to boost the body’s energy system and all its 
biological rhythms, in turn, allowing for natural optimization of energy levels, 
stress reduction, immunity, toxic effects of EMF (e-smog), environmental toxins 
and travel, pain and inflammation, trauma and general well-being. 

So, we need to take all this into consideration when viewing the next report.

Mental stress was in the “very high” range, but “stress resistance” was almost as 
high—just not quite. Wave Type 1 is the best one can have. My SNS—sympthetic 
nervous system—was higher than the PNS-parasympathetic state. Need more 
relaxation and rest! (I wonder what would have happened had I turned my 
c.Balance onto the Calm Boost? I wish I could have had the doctor test that.)

https://redhealthwear.com/pages/c-balance?aff=86




Conclusions

The bottom line from these tests is that, despite the external stresses I’ve been 
under, it apparently is not affecting me physiologically.

I began doing The Healing Codes in 2007, had a miraculous healing of a PFO in 
early 2008, and have been doing The Healing Codes ever since, usually at least 
twice a day.

By 2012, when I started getting tested with the tests above, I was in better health 
than I was a decade earlier. 

Then 2015 came, with one stress after another. It seemed to have caught up with 
me in early 2017, from these Pulse Max tests, though I still showed fairly good 
stress resistance and was still in the optimal “Wave Type” for vascular health.

Then came HALO  .   Honestly, I believe HALO has made a huge difference in my 
health, adding to the stress resistance and overall health of my blood vessels, heart,
etc. 

What especially astounded me about the 2018 tests were the Power Spectral 
Density results, especially the LF. When there is a reduction in LF, the explanation
says, you should expect “loss of energy, fatigue, insufficient sleep and lethargy.” 
Well, this is what I was feeling, yet … it did not show up that way on the Max 
Pulse test.

The doctor’s explanation was that though I was feeling and experiencing these 
things, it was not affecting me physiologically in a negative way because my stress 
resistance was high.

This was such a relief! So comforting!

We can’t escape the stresses of our lives. We all live with unwanted circumstances,
toxins in our food, water, air, even clothing and cleaning supplies, difficult 
relationships, stresses of all kinds.

However, apparently the tools that I’m using—mainly Healing Codes and my own 
Healing Prayer practice, HALO, c.Balance, a relatively clean diet, exercise, 

https://redhealthwear.com/pages/c-balance?aff=86
http://plantsandlight.com/
https://healingcodescoaching.com/
https://healingcodescoaching.com/halo-coaching.html
https://www.audioacrobat.com/playv/WsdR1xjQ
https://www.audioacrobat.com/playv/WsdR1xjQ


essential oils and supplements (see below for details of my lifestyle)—these things 
can mitigate the negative effects of stress, apparently.

I hope this was an encouragement to you that there are tools, and these tools can 
make a huge difference.

We don’t have to live in fear, or be a victim of stress and a toxic environment.

We have the tools. Let’s use them consistently, and go out into the world to fulfill 
our purpose! (My life’s purpose is to help you do just that!)

APPENDIX

An Important Word about Lifestyle: I live a healthy lifestyle, and I’m sure that 
contributed to the results above. You can’t expect The Healing Codes to undo what
your lifestyle puts in. If you eat junk,  smoke, consume a lot of sugar and alcoholic 
beverages, don’t exercise, etc.—don’t expect The Healing Codes to undo all that. 

What The Healing Codes can do, however, is enable you to change the bad habits 
and unhealthy lifestyle by changing the “heart issues” that cause you to engage in 
unhealthy things. I have developed, over time, many healthy habits, without any 
willpower whatsoever, simply by addressing underlying “heart issues” as they 
came up. I am now my ideal weight, without ever having to diet. People tell me I 
look younger than I did 10 years ago. I have a lot of energy, and rarely if ever get 
sick. Though I have been diagnosed with four different health conditions, I am able
to manage them and hold my own. (For instance, though my hip bones keep 
alternating slipping just into the osteoporosis zone, I’m not getting worse.)

I believe you too can enjoy much better health, just by faithfully doing Healing 
Codes to heal the heart issues that stress your immune system, so that your body, 
soul and spirit can pull you toward health and wholeness. That is how the Creator 
designed us. Health is the natural state; disease, illness and dysfunction are the 
results of toxicity introduced that interferes with health. The blockages are spiritual
(unseen) in nature, and they work their way out to the physical (seen) eventually. 
Let’s get to the source of poor health—heart issues!

Full disclosure: In addition to doing Healing Codes and using the tools mentioned 
(HALO and c.Balance), since 2019 I have also developed a healing system based 



on prayer, which I am also using with my Healing Momentum and Healing Codes 
Intensive clients, and will be revealing to the world in due time. 

I hope these test results encourage you to do The Healing Codes faithfully. While 
everyone is different, these tests prove what The Healing Codes (and in my case, 
my new healing prayer practice as well) do get rid of the stress in the autonomic 
nervous system so the body can heal itself. 

It even seems it can almost reverse aging! As you can see from my test results, 
tracking the last 8 years, I am physiologically getting healthier in some ways.

Resources

Explanation of the above reports: For a more technical explanation of the points 
of the report, here are some sources, download this report: 
www.thecardiogroup.com/files/MPSampleReport.pdf  .  

HALO: The HALO Light System is a remarkable device that looks like a simple 
flashlight, but oh, it’s like no other flashlight you’ll ever see!

In a nutshell, what the HALO does is deliver the essences of hundreds of plants 
that have proven for decades, often centuries, to contain beneficial properties for 
health. Master chemist Michael Thomas, through a tragedy of his own, developed 
this system and used it on himself when he found out he had 4 kinds of deadly 
cancers. He was even called “a dead man walking” by his doctors. 

Within 9 months, he was cancer free. He has since refined the HALO much more 
since that time, and it is now available. 

I bought the HALO on March 28, 2017, the day it became available to the public.

The results I have experienced, and witnessed my clients and friends experience, 
are amazing. As I said above, I truly believe that the HALO has made the big 
difference between my 2017 and 2018 Pulse Max results.

The Healing Codes and HALO work hand in glove: The Healing Codes remove the
stress in the autonomic nervous system, and the HALO puts IN the good stuff your
body needs to heal itself. 

https://healingcodescoaching.com/halo-coaching.html
https://healingcodescoaching.com/Healing-Codes-Coaching-Intensive.html
https://healingcodescoaching.com/Healing-Codes-Coaching-Intensive.html
https://healingcodescoaching.com/healing-momentum.html
https://www.thecardiogroup.com/files/MPSampleReport.pdf


Together, they provide the body what it needs to fight the toxins, infections, and 
other assaults, and get into balance to operate the way God created the human body
to operate.

By the way, I’m one of the few certified HALO coaches in the world, and am also 
a distributor. To find out more about the HALO, email me 
(diane@healingcodescoaching.com) or go to 
https://healingcodescoaching.com/halo-coaching.html.

Essential Oils: I started exploring this avenue in 2015, and so far the results are 
wonderful. I’ve used essential oils to help me sleep, my daughter used it when she 
had an upset tummy, I use them when I need a quick energy boost (no caffeine or 
other harmful substances!). I am a doTERRA consultant now and they are a very 
good company.  When my daughter had a bit of a digestive issue (nausea), the 
Digestzen cleared it up in a matter of minutes. The Lavender and Serenity oils are 
helping me sleep better than ever. 

I have been using Cypress EO on my hip bones every night (as well as using the 
HALO twice a day). When I saw my endocrinologist in 2019 and he saw that my 
DEXA scan showed my right hip had gotten better, he said, “You’ve been taking 
Prolia, right?” (That’s the drug he had recommended.)  I said no. He asked again, 
“You’re taking Prolia, right?” Again I said no. He looked confused, as if Prolia 
was the only explanation for my improved results. After a pause, I said, “I guess I 
should keep doing what I’m doing.” He said nothing.

After some dental work, I put some Frankincense and On Guard over my face 
where the dental work had been done, and the dentist reported very good healing. 

I’m looking forward to learning and experiencing more of the healing properties 
God put into the frequencies of his good creation, through plants (essential oils) 
and light (HALO).  Here’s the DoTerra link: http://www.mydoterra.com/dianeeble

When you go there, you can either order retail, or “Join and Save.” The latter 
works much like a Sam’s Club or Costco: you pay a yearly membership fee so you 
can get wholesale prices. You don’t have to buy any minimums. There is the 
option to tell others about it, though, or even build a business around it.

To your health, and even “aging in reverse”!

http://www.mydoterra.com/dianeeble
mailto:diane@healingcodescoaching.com
https://healingcodescoaching.com/halo-coaching.html

